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Hello Members: 
 
         Hope everyone is doing well during these times. We are not going on the 
Sandpiper this month as planned - maybe next year. We are planning on having a 
regular meeting on September 16th at Bay View Yacht Club outdoors on their covered 
patio, looking forward to seeing all of you there. More info will be sent through e-mail. 
We would like your input on what you think on next year’s officers and dues because of 
the Covid-19 pandemic. Please e-mail me at Tom51@bex.net with your ideas. We are 
also trying to figure something out for Candidates night in October, email me those 
ideas also. Thanking you in advance for your usual cooperation. 
 
God Bless All of You 
Tom Stagner, President 
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Happy August everyone. Nothing much to report this month...no meetings. So, I am putting in a picture of the Coffer 
Dam at Cullen Park when the new docks and ramps were being constructed. The dictionary reads: 
Coffer Dam: a watertight enclosure from which water is pumped to expose the bottom of a body of water and permit 
construction. 
 
This project was so interesting and educational...I learned a lot. 
For instance, I learned that ' Slurry' ( dictionary: a watery mixture of insoluble matter) is (my definition) sloppy concrete.  
 
Be safe, be happy and be kind. 
Till the next time, Vee 
 

 
              

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

Amber Keesee & her husband had a healthy & handsome baby boy on August 1st. 

Nikola Khalil Keesee 7 lbs. 15 oz.   

It is reported everyone is doing well.  

Amber is PPBA Secretary and works for Jasin-Hoening Funeral Home. 

Congratulations to All... 
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VJ Huffman stepped down from being Chairman of Adopt a Pot earlier this Summer.  He has done a 

wonderful job over the years. He will still be involved helping with the pots and taking care of the 

flowers at the Lighthouse. He also sprays the bricks around the Lighthouse to keep the weeds 

away. He donates his materials and labor. 

Thank You VJ 👏👏 

  



 
 

 

 

I agreed to take over for VJ and am the new PPBA Beautification Chairman.  I already have been 

involved in getting volunteers to empty the garbage cans along Summit St. I also care for the Point 

Place Frog. We need help so opened it up and asked for more help from the community. 

On Wednesday, July 29, a group of 15 concerned residents gathered at Friendship Park to form the 

Point/Shoreland Beautification Committee.  We are an ad hoc committee under the Beautification 

Committee of the Point Place Business Association (PPBA.) 

Our first project had been to remove the weeds at the curbs and sidewalks along Summit St. You may 

have noticed individuals or groups doing the clean ups. 

We have a FB page by the same name (Point/Shoreland Beautification Committee) that will post our 

projects, ideas and concerns. 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1198168547212827/?ref=share 

If you  are not on Facebook but would like to be involved or have questions you can email Joyce 

Ejhinger at jejhinger@aol.com. 

 

Some of the other areas we will be working on: 

- Adopt-a-Pot - All planters are adopted at this point but can always use help. 

- Decorative Metal Trash Cans - 

- Updating and keeping them emptied. 

- Benches - Fixing, Replacing & Painting them. 

- The Frog - Checking for weeds. 

- Lighthouse - VJ and Volunteers are taking care of it currently. 

And other projects & cleanups as they come along. 

I do want to compliment and thank the many businesses & residents that do an amazing job taking 

care of their property. Curb appeal is so important.  

 

Joyce Ejhinger 

https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/ScvlCG67kGt9R65iK9wLd?domain=facebook.com
mailto:jejhinger@aol.com


 
 

 

 

           

 
Community Volunteers working on the weeds along Summit St. over the past 2 weeks. 



 
 

 

 

                      

 



 
 

                                                

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

The Point Place Business Association celebrated with the Point Place Scholarship Foundation the 

2020 Scholarship recipients at a dinner at Ottawa River Yacht Club on Wednesday, July 15. It was 

held outside in Davy Jones’ Locker, where socially distancing was possible. 

 

Scholarship Recipients 

Nicholas Mossing graduated from Cardinal Stritch High School and will be attending The University of 

Toledo. 

His scholarship was sponsored by VFW Post #606 

Presented by Commander Ron Polland & Dale Lawecki    

 

 

 

Emma Morgenstern graduated from St. Ursula Academy and will be attending The Ohio State 

University. 

Her scholarship was sponsored by: Parish Federal Credit Union 

Presented by Nancy Anderson 

 

 



 
 

Cinthya Luna graduated from Whitmer High School and will be attending The University of Toledo. 

Her scholarship was sponsored by Ottawa River Yacht Club, River View Yacht Club, their Auxiliary & 

Satin Gavel, Bay View Yacht Club, Toledo Sail & Power Squadron 

In Memory of Raymond Nowak, John Lambert & Ronald Kilburn 

Presented by Sharon Huffman 

(Cinthya was unable to attend because of work. Her certificate was delivered to her.) 

 

 

 

Michelle Zheng graduated from Whitmer High School and will be attending Hamilton College. 

He scholarship was sponsored by: Legacy Community Foundation 

(Michelle was unable to attend because of work. Certificate was delivered to her at work.) 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

       Your Business Card can be added here. Email it to our Publicity 

Co - Chairman Joni Miller to be in future newsletters. 

JMiller@illuminate-hc.com



 
 

 


